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  Windsor, North Carolina 

January 31, 2017 

Planning Session 

 

The Bertie County Board of Commissioners reconvened their regular meeting held in 

Powellsville on January 17, 2017 in order to meet inside the Commissioners Room, 106 Dundee 

Street, Windsor.  The following members were present or absent: 

 

Present:  Ronald “Ron” Wesson, District I 

  Stewart White, District II 

Tammy A. Lee, District III 

John Trent, District IV 

     Ernestine (Byrd) Bazemore, District V 

 

Absent: None 

 

 

Staff Present:  County Manager Scott Sauer  

  Clerk to the Board Sarah S. Tinkham 

  County Attorney Lloyd Smith 

  Finance Officer William Roberson 

  

   

  

   

There were no media members present. 

 

 

RECONVENE 

 

Chairman Trent called the meeting to order and thanked those present for their attendance.   

 

 

 

 

INVOCATION/PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

   

Commissioner Wesson led the Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance. 
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Old Business – review items tabled from consent agenda 

 

Commissioner Wesson made a MOTION for the Board to go into Closed Session pursuant to 

N.C.G.S. § 143-318.11(a)(3) to go into closed session to consult with the County Attorney in 

order to preserve the attorney-client privilege that exists between the attorney and this public 

body.  Chairman Trent SECONDED the motion.  The MOTION PASSED unanimously.   

 

Commissioner Wesson made a MOTION to return to Open Session.  Commissioner Lee 

SECONDED the motion.  The MOTION PASSED unanimously.   

 

Upon returning to Open Session, Chairman Trent and County Attorney Smith briefly 

summarized the votes that were needed to settle some of the issues just discussed in Closed 

Session. 

 

First, regarding  Closed Sessions, Commissioner Lee made a MOTION for the County Clerk to 

record all Closed Session meetings, to interpret the recording while constructing a draft of the 

minutes, and once the minutes are reviewed by the County Manager, the draft should then be 

sent to all Commissioners and the Legal Team for review.  Then, the Closed Session minutes are 

to be submitted for approval at a Board meeting, and upon approval, the recording of the Closed 

Session should be erased. The recordings  are not to be considered the official minutes of a 

closed session but are a guide for accuracy in the preparation of the final written minutes.  

Commissioner Wesson SECONDED the motion.  The MOTION PASSED unanimously.   

 

Second, regarding Open Sessions, Commissioner Wesson made a MOTION for all drafts of 

Open Session minutes to be submitted to the Board at the same time the Legal Team receives 

them.  All Open Session recordings will remain available for public inspection even after the 

official minutes have been approved by the Board. Likewise these recordings are not to be 

considered the official minutes of a meeting as the Commisioners have elected to have the 

official minutes  be the written, typed and approved documents as the Board’s minutes.  Vice 

Chairman Bazemore SECONDED the motion.  The MOTION PASSED unanimously.   

 

Also, Chairman Trent called for the Board to pass a motion displaying the Commissioner’s “vote 

of confidence,” in the work that County Manager Sauer has done while serving Bertie County.   

 

Commissioner White made a MOTION assuring that the Board had confidence in the 

performance and work ethic that County Manager Sauer has been providing to the County.  

Chairman Trent SECONDED the motion.  The MOTION PASSED unanimously.   

 

Chairman Trent reiterated that County Manager Sauer had gone “over and above” in his service 

to Bertie, and stated that “this Board will have disagreements, much like any family,” and he 

thanked Mr. Sauer for his service. 

 

Commissioner Wesson gave similar remarks, and commended Mr. Sauer for the work he has 

done and continues to do for Bertie, but also encouraged each Board member to “speak up” if 

they feel there is a concern to share.   
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After a brief discussion, Commissioner Lee made a MOTION to approve the Open Session 

minutes from January 3, 2017 pending a change Vice Chairman Bazemore requested on page 13, 

respectively.  Chairman Trent SECONDED the motion.  The MOTION PASSED in a 4-1 vote 

with Commissioner Wesson voting against. 

 

Commissioner Wesson made a MOTION to approve the Closed Session minutes from January 

3, 2016.  Vice Chairman Lee SECONDED the motion.  The MOTION PASSED in a 4-1 vote 

with Vice Chairman Bazemore voting against.   

 

 

 

 

 

Review items deferred since September 14, 2016 Work Session 

 

County Manager Sauer briefly discussed various items that were deferred after the Board’s work 

session on September 14, 2016.  The items were deferred because of  Tropical Storm Julia, and 

later Hurricane Matthew.   

 

 

 

 

Preliminary Audit Report for FY 2015-2016 

 

The Board received a brief, preliminary audit report from County Manager Sauer and Finance 

Officer, William Roberson.  

 

Jeff Best of Carr, Riggs, & Ingram was also present to answer any questions. 

 

 

 

 

PROJECTS & ACTIVITIES INITIATED, ADVANCED OR COMPLETED 

 

The Board reviewed three lists that were drafted by County Manager Sauer that highlighted 

various projects and activities that were initiated during the two storm events.  The lists were  in 

the Board’s agenda packet.   

 

Mr. Sauer also explained the advancement or completion of some of the items listed. 

 

Discussion was brief on each item, and the consensus was for County staff to continue 

progressing, and to provide updates at they are available. 

 

The lists are below: 
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OPEB ACTUARIAL STUDY – ELIZABETH WRIGHT,  

CAVANAUGH MACDONALD CONSULTING, LLC. 

 

ElizaBeth Wright of Cavanaugh Macdonald Consulting, LLC. presented the Board with a 

summary of options to address the County’s unfunded retiree health insurance costs.  

 

Options were provided and discussed, but no action was taken at this time. 

 

County Manager Sauer encouraged the Board to review these items carefully, and that the report 

would be revisited at a later date. 

 

The Board took a break for lunch at 12:00 Noon. 

 

 

CONTINUE DISCUSSIONS 

 

The Board returned to continue to discuss projects and initiatives that were deferred during the 

two most recent flooding events. 

 

 

 

PRESENTATION BY HERITAGE COLLEGIATE LEADERSHIP ACADEMY – 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, DR. KASHI B. HALL, AND PRINCIPAL NICK SHOOK 
 
 

Dr. Kashi B. Hall, Executive Director of Heritage Collegiate Leadership Academy 

(HCLA) came forward to respond to the latest financial struggles of the Bertie County 

Public School System.   

 

Dr. Hall stated that she had met twice recently with the new BCPS Superintendent, Dr. 

Steven Hill, and that the discussions were very positive, and she stated that she was 

really looking forward to working closer with the Superintendent to ensure that the 

educational needs of children will be met in Bertie County.   

 

Dr. Hall also reported that HCLA currently serves 322 scholars in grades K -5, and a 

majority of those students live in Bertie County.  She assured the Board that she was not 

present to request funding as current legislation doesn’t provide any leeway for County 

governments to directly support charter schools.  

 

She mentioned that her main reason for appearing today was to show interest in the 

former Southwestern Middle School building which is now home to the Bertie County 

Early College.  Dr. Hall stated that she would be interested, if the opportunity arose, to 

lease or purchase that property as a permanent location for HCLA.   
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The Board also commended Dr. Hall for all of her support and donations that were 

collected at HCLA for the flood victims of Tropical Storm Julia and Hurricane 

Matthew. 

 

Lastly, Vice Chairman Bazemore stated that the Board of Commissioners supports all 

public schools in Bertie County, and wished each one continued success in serving 

Bertie’s students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

ADJOURN 

 

Chairman Trent adjourned the meeting at 3:00 PM. 

 

 

 

 

______________________________ 

                     John Trent, Chairman 

 

 

 

_________________________________   

Sarah S. Tinkham, Clerk to the Board 


